The Grange, Greenview and Kinsley Medical Centres

Minutes from the Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 10 December 2013 – 12 noon to 2pm

Venue: The Grange Medical Centre Therapy Unit - Hemsworth

Attendees
John Buttree
(JB)

Chairman

Gail Alexander (GA)

Patient Representative

Sabrina Alexander (SA)
Practice Representative


Colin Cooper (CC)

Patient Representative

Angela Marwood (AM)
Practice Manager

Apologies



Angie Deakin, Paul Stephens, Rita Harrison, Laraine Cooper

As Pam Walker (PW - secretary) has not been able to attend the last few meetings, AM asked whether any patient representative would be willing to do the minutes of today’s meeting.  We need a willing volunteer to do this for future meetings.  

Actions from Previous Meetings
All actions from previous meeting were complete.

AM thanked everyone once again for their help with the PRG coffee morning and the fundraising for the two chosen charities.

A brief discussion took place around the success once again of the CQC inspection this year and the fact that the practice met all five outcomes that were assessed.

Practice Update

AM provided a practice update as follows;

Dr Debbie Massheder is returning from maternity leave in January 14

Dr Johnston is changing his working pattern from a Monday to a Thursday as from 1 January 2014.

The practice has been successful in securing funding through a project called the Health Inequalities scheme. Funding is available for a two period as from 1 April 2014 for a full time Public Health Nurse, a part time family Counsellor and administrative support. 

The aim of the project is to support troubled families providing advice and support. The newly appointed staff would work closely with the existing practice team and lead on programmes and initiatives that would promote and influence behaviour change within a health promoting environment by working with both families and individuals.  

Food Bank – the surgery now holds the vouchers for clinicians to refer patients to the food bank based at South Elmsall.  Posters are displayed in the waiting rooms advertising the service and also that donations are welcome at the food bank (not here at the surgery).

All necessary work and maintenance contracts are now almost completed for the new theatre and it is still on track to be up and running in the New Year.  It is also hoped that the endoscopy suite will be re-opening early in 2014

Private Companies and Health Services

A discussion took place around private companies such as Virgincare and The Practice Ltd that were providing healthcare services alongside NHS hospitals and GP practices. Angela explained how certain services were put out to tender by PCT’s in the past and as such private companies were able to tender also. This however can sometimes be confusing for patients since the perception can be that it is a private healthcare that they are receiving and not NHS care. 
Practice Survey 2013 /2014

The 2013/14 patient survey was discussed with Angela confirming that the survey and associated report and action plan needed to be completed and available on the practice website by the end of March 2014.

A discussion took place around what should be included in this year’s practice survey and it was agreed that ideas would be brought to the next meeting.

It was agreed that it would be useful to review the previous two years surveys.

The PRG members felt that it would be useful if a, ‘About Us’ leaflet was handed out with the survey giving details of the practice, list size, numbers of staff, services provided etc.

Action – AM to send out a copy of the previous two years surveys with the minutes of the meeting.

Action – AM to design an appropriate leaflet to take to next meeting.

Post Meeting Note – The practice is currently carrying out work under a project called the General Practice Productive programme. This is where systems within the practice including the appointments system are being reviewed with data being collected through short surveys and data collection processes. Part of the work includes a patient survey of which could be adopted as this years PRG survey allowing the PRG members to work with and support the practice with the improvement programme.

Action – AM to include a copy of the survey with the minutes of the meeting in order for PRG members to review and discuss at the next meeting. 

*Please find a draft Patient Experience Questionnaire attached at the end of this document. 
AOB
GA raised a concern around the new Church View building at South Elmsall and the lack of accessibility for scooters. This has been discussed at a recent community meeting of which GA is a member.

A discussion took place around medication reviews and the fact that it was felt that it was unclear as to what the process is.

Action – AM to arrange a presentation for the next meeting of the medication review process.

Date and Time of Next Meeting
Tuesday 21st January 2014 at 12 noon to 2pm

To be held at:  The Therapy Unit, The Grange Medical Centre, Highfield Road, Hemsworth, Pontefract, WF9 4DP
Patient Experience Questionnaire
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Patient experience questionnaire
This experience questionnaire will help you think about how

you feel at different stages in your journey. We will use this
information to improve the service we provide.

How to complete it

Your journey stage
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